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Tottenham Central 
School 
Principal: Amanda Thorpe 
 
Week 9 Term 3 
Thursday, 9 September, 2021 

Principal’s message 
RU OK? Day 
R U OK? inspire and empower everyone to meaningfully connect with the people around them and 
start a conversation with those in their world who may be struggling with life. 
You don't need to be an expert to reach out - just a good friend and a great listener.  
 
Use these four steps and have a conversation that could change a life: 
1. Ask R U OK? 
2. Listen 
3. Encourage action 
4. Check in 
 
Given our current circumstances and isolation there isn’t a better day to ask R U OK? 
 
Current COVID restrictions 
The current restrictions in the Lachlan LGA will be eased as planned from 12:01am on Saturday 11      
September 2021, meaning our school will move to operating under Level 3 conditions as part of our 
COVID-safe return to school roadmap. 
This means all our students will be expected back for face-to-face learning on site. The best learning 
environment for students is in the classroom and we are looking forward to welcoming back our staff 
and students for the remainder of this term. 
This time will be invaluable in re-establishing relationships and reconnecting as a class and school 
community. 
Here’s what our families and student can expect when returning to school sites under COVID-
safe Level 3 conditions: 
• Staff will be required to wear masks indoors and outdoors while on school grounds. 
• Students Year 7 and above will also be required to wear masks indoors and outdoors on school 

grounds 
• We will reduce overall mingling of our different student years which means no school assemblies 

or sport (outside of existing PDHPE classes), excursions or field trips. 
• Only essential visitors will be allowed on site and will be required to check-in and wear masks at all 

times. 
• Canteens are open with appropriate hygiene measures in place. 
• Parents and carers will need to remain outside of school grounds and follow physical distancing 

and avoid gathering for drop-offs and pick-ups. 
• There will be enhanced daily cleaning of the school, and wherever possible we will ensure            

classrooms will be well-ventilated with open windows. 
• Before and After School Care will be available on site following COVID-safe plans. 
 
We have worked closely with NSW Health in developing our return to school roadmap and COVID-safe 
school plan. NSW Health will continue to monitor vaccination rates and transmission levels in our LGA 
and will advise us if settings need re-evaluation. 
We are continuing to work closely with NSW Health and other relevant authorities to support our 
school staff to receive 2 doses of a COVID-19 vaccination by 8 November. This will help protect our staff 
and students. 
All students are expected - and will be supported - to return to school for face-to-face learning. While I 
know this may be an uncertain time for some students and parents I do encourage you to get in touch 
with us directly and visit the Wellbeing for students and families page for support materials. 
Thank you for your ongoing support. I look forward to seeing our students and staff back in the        
classrooms. 
 
 
Lifting Numeracy and Literacy 
The Education Minister has recently announced plans for the department to strengthen its approach 
to lifting literacy and numeracy for all public-school students.  
As a result, in 2023, our school will receive an additional allocation for an Assistant Principal,                
Curriculum and Instruction of 3 days per week. The recruitment process for our new Assistant          
Principal, Curriculum and Instruction will occur in Term 3, 2022 for entry on duty from the start of Term 
1, 2023.  
 
  
Amanda Thorpe - Principal 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/inside-the-department/covid-19/advice-for-school-based-staff/level-3-schools
https://education.nsw.gov.au/inside-the-department/covid-19/advice-for-school-based-staff/level-3-schools
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/wellbeing-for-students-and-families
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Canteen  
The canteen will be open next Friday, 17th September, the last day of Term 3! 
The final winter Soup-of-the-Day will be Pumpkin Soup with bread roll.  
The full 2021 menu will be available to all students and staff for recess and lunch orders. Please have 
all orders in by 9:30am. 
NB: The canteen will remain closed tomorrow, Friday 10th September. 
 
Kathryn Klante  
0401 305 002 
tottenhamcentralschoolcanteen@gmail.com 
 
2021 Calendar Art 
We are still holding our annual Calendar Art Fundraiser this year, but due to lockdown, we must      
approach it a little differently. Normally, we would have the kid’s complete artwork on site at school or 
at the Early Childhood Centre, however this has not been possible this year. 
We have special paper that the artwork must go on. We can send this paper home to you. If you 
would like to request some special paper, please contact the school or Early Childhood Centre at the 
following email addresses: 
admin@tottenhamecc.com  (Early Childhood Centre) 
tanya.stevens4@det.nsw.edu.au  (Tanya Stevens - Tottenham Central School) 
If you would like your child to create some art for the fundraiser, then they are more than welcome to 
do so. Please note that this activity is NOT compulsory. Instead, we have the option of photographs. If 
you have a photo that you love, we can also put those photos on products of your choosing.  
If you decide to have your child complete the art at home, please have that work back to the School 
or Early Childhood Centre before Friday the 17th of September (Week 10). 
Ordering notes will be emailed to you. You may print them at home, fill them in and drop them at the 
School or Early Childhood Centre, or you can take a photo of your completed form and send it to my 
email. If you would prefer a hard copy of the note sent out to you, we are more than happy to do so, 
please just let us know! 
• Orders must be sent in before Friday the 8th of October (Term 4, Week 1)  
Payments for any products are to be made online on our official Tottenham Central School website.  
If you have any questions or concerns, please email me at the address provided. 
Tanya Stevens 

School news  

mailto:tottenhamcentralschoolcanteen@gmail.com
mailto:admin@tottenhamecc.com
mailto:tanya.stevens4@det.nsw.edu.au
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Primary news—LFH 
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Secondary news 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
Stage 4 Maths 
Stage 4 have been learning about rates and ratios. They calculated the ratio of colours in an M&M bag 
and mixed cordial at the same rate using different measuring instruments.. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Secondary Update 
We look forward to seeing all students back at school on Monday. We would appreciate it if you could 
bring any work that you have at home to school with you, and hand it in to your teachers. Teachers will 
have a look at work that has been completed in their classes, and assist those students who have not 
completed the required work. 
 

  Secondary Assessment  
Schedule 

 

Week due Stage 4 Stage 5 Stage 6 

 
Term 3 

Week 10 
  

 
n/a 

 
n/a 

 
Year 11—n/a 
Year 12 - n/a 
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Principal Miss Amanda Thorpe 
  
Assistant Principals  Mrs Meggan Adam (rel.) 
            Ms Sally Fitzalan (Thurs-Fri) 
  
Head Teacher Secondary Studies Mrs Sarah Lindsay 
  
P&C President Mrs Sharon Medcalf 
  
Tottenham Central School 
42 Merilba Street  
Tottenham 
NSW 2873 
 
Phone: 02 68924006 
E-mail: tottenham-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
We are on the web and Facebook: 
 
www.tottenham-c.schools.nsw.edu.au 
 
Tottenham Central School 

Your say 
You are encouraged to use this space to give us any                
feedback on things which you feel you need to: 
Congratulate a student, teacher or parent, let us 
know what you think of the newsletter format, make 
a suggestion or request. 
_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________ 

Signed:___________________________________ 


 

 
 

Contact us 

We would like to pay our respects and acknowledge the traditional custodians of the land, and also pay respect to Elders both past and present. 

Calendar 

WEEK 9 
6 
LFH 

7 8 
 

9 10 
No canteen 

WEEK 10 

13 14 15 16 17 
Canteen open 
 
Last day of Term 3 

 
     

WEEK 1 
TERM 4 

4 Oct 
LABOUR DAY 

5 
 

6 7 8 

WEEK 2 
11 12 

School photos TBC 
13 14 15 


